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PPG MEETING MINUTES 

MEETING 26TH MARCH 2024
APPOLOGIES 

INCLUDING MH, JC AND KD 
ATTENDEES 

INCLUDING JENNY BAILEY (CHAIRPERSON), JENNY ATKINSON (CHAIRPERSON)

STAFF:  ANGELA INCE (PRACTICE MANAGER) SOPHIE DAVIS (ASSISTANT) AND JB, VW, MD, DD, BA, JM. 
Agenda

1. Minutes from last minute 

2. Practice/Staff Update

3. Closing of RR update 

4. Telephone System Update 

5. Questions 

1. Practice manager gave a copy of the last minutes to everyone who attended. Minutes were sighed of by all members of the PPG. 
2. We are now fully staffed at all our branches. We had a new receptionist start at Kent Elms on 1st march and we have another receptionist starting at Rayleigh Road on 1st may, who will then be moved to belfairs if we close the Rayleigh Road branch. This will mean we will be fully staffed at all our branches. 

We are fully staffed with GP’s. Grace who was our AHP throughout our winter access, is joining our team every Tuesday up to Christmas and may be taking on another day in the week but this is to be confirmed. Ryan our ECP has now passed his prescribing course, so he will be doing minor ailment clinics and seeing patients one day a week and the rest will still be seeing our housebound and frailty patients on home visits. 

3. We are still in the process of potentially shutting our Rayleigh Road Branch. Last PPG Meeting we had was to let the PPG know and to decide how to tell all our patients what we were proposing to do. We had already told all our staff and the next stage is now holding a meeting for all our patients to explain the reasoning behind the proposed closure of Rayleigh Road. We have a statement on our website (the practice manager read out the statement to those who attended the PPG) and we will be writing minutes for the meeting, and these will be on our website with any questions asked. 
The practice manager, Dr T Zaidi, Dr S Zaidi, Sam (nurse), Sophie (assistant) and Pam (branch manager for Rayleigh Road) will be attending the meeting held at Kent Elms on the 6th of April and there will be another meeting on the 27th of April held at St Davids Church. 

All references to Rayleigh Road proposed closure of Rayleigh Road will be uploaded in minute form once we have had both meetings. 

4. We have now been accepted for our new telephone system, but the wait is around 3 months from when we signed the contract. Once this is in place we will have a better queuing system, if you are calling from a mobile the reception staff will be able to automatically pick up your notes which will make things easier when booking appointments. The phone lines will be answered at any branch that is free, you will not necessarily go through to your original branch. The phone system we have gone with is popular which is why it has taken so long. 
5. JB Question: There is no mention of the meetings on the press statement? - We already have the meetings on the homepage of our website. 

Question: Essex live said there was 15,000 patients being moved, what is the correct number? – This is wrong, there are roughly 4000 patients that would be moved from Rayleigh Road to Kent Elms. 

Question: Why are people saying they only found out about the proposed closure on social media? – We do not have a social media page, we did not post this on there, this was all posted on our website and then put on social media. We have also been handing out leaflets to patients and have a posted up at the chemists nearby. 
Questions: Is anyone allowed to the meetings? – no we are only allowing patients; we will be asking people their names when they come in and which branch, they are registered at. 

A patient mentioned about sending a letter to all patients, but this would not be affordable to send that many patients a letter, which is why we put this out there as much as we could. 

JB Questions: How long do you think it could take to decide? – This could take between 6 months to a year. There is a lot of procedures we must take before any decision will be made. We have the two meetings first, then we will go to the next stage, but we will be updating the patients every step of the way.
Question: With regards to the phone system, when you say it will go to medical records, what do you mean? – Your mobile number is attached to your medical records so if you call on the mobile number it will go straight to your medical records, and we will confirm your name. This should reduce the time of reception finding the right person. 

Question: Will the reception staff still ask what the issue is when we book a doctor’s appointment? – Yes, this is to guide you in the right direction. You may not need to see a doctor, you could need to see a pharmacist or a physio, even speak with a nurse. It is also your choice, if you do not want to tell the reception staff your problem, then you can just say it is a private issue. 

JB Question: Do you need to see a power of attorney when speaking on behalf of someone? – If there is a power of attorney in place we would need a copy for the records, but a power of attorney does not come in place until the patient is no longer able to make decisions on there own or has passed away. If you wish to speak on behalf of a family member, we need you to fill out a form and pass this to reception to add to the medical records, this must be signed by the patient with all the relevant family members names and numbers. We will bring some of these forms to the next PPG meeting. 

The next PPG meeting will be on the 21st of May 2024, 1:30pm at Kent Elms
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